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MINUTES of the MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th SEPT 2016
AT 6.00PM IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

1.

Welcome and Apologies
Present:   Mrs Angela Abell (AA) Chairman
Mr Crispin Clay (CC) Treasurer
Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

Miss Nick Mayo (NM)
Mr Mark Whitby (MW)
Dr Dennis Cox (DC)

There were two apologies,  Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk - JL)  & Nicky Kinahan – (Bookkeeper – NK)  from 7-15 pm
2.

Minutes of the Meeting of 11th July 2016
These were signed by the Chair as a true record with no amendments.
3.

Matters Arising
Item 4: Duncan’s Field Conservation Area – from the letter of 25th August from Nicholson’s it appeared that there may be restrictive covenants in relation to this piece of land that could affect access for Dunwich Town Trust (DTT) and the Reading Room and Museum (RR&M). Trustees agreed to ask Nicholson’s if they would be happy to act on behalf of ourselves and RR&M and split costs. Subject to Nicholson’s agreement DTT would approach RR&M to seek their agreement to the proposal.


Item 11 – KM is now representing DTT on the committee for redevelopment of the Reading Room (RR). All were encouraged to attend the next Open Meeting on 12th November. The plans for the re-development of the RR would be available then. There was still a vacancy for a DTT Representative Trustee at the RR&M.
                       
Item 12 – access between Gallows Field (GF) and Sandy Lane – The National Trust’s Richard Gilbert

(Senior Ranger) was very interested and was considering the best route for a new path. He has ‘walked’ the area and currently felt that the South East corner of GF looked good as an access point for the proposed path.
4.

Clerk/Chairman's Report
The remedial work on the car Park had been completed by Mark Woolnough.  The Chair had also noticed that foliage had been cut back from the Council and Public Notices, which had improved access and readability. 
                        
The Clerk had contacted UK Power networks re the trees on part of the proposed orchard site growing up towards high voltage cables. UK Power had subcontracted this job to BTS of Stowmarket who would undertake a survey this week. The Clerk should hear this week re a date for undertaking the work on the trees. A response was also expected in the current week about Planning Permission for the work needed on the trees.
Trustees noted that Stephen Hawes and George Monger had decided to work together on the ‘restoration’ of the old Village Pump, without any input from DTT.
5.

Financial Report 
 CC & NK were both present to take questions from trustees about our finances. NK reported that we were more or less where we should be in relation to the Budget. The income was very close to the projections and expenditure was slightly lower than predicted. NK reminded Trustees that we could yet incur professional fees this year which could increase expenditure somewhat. Our surpluses should be as predicted i.e. £27,000 in the Unrestricted Fund and £18,000 in the Restricted Fund
                       
The following resolutions were made together:-
Ensors would again be appointed as DTT’s Accountants; and
The interest rate on the Housing loan from the Restricted Fund would be 3.64%
                       
A repayment of £20,000 of the Housing Loan would be made from the Restricted Fund to the Unrestricted Fund.  This would be invested in COIF Investment Funds (Accumulator Units) @ 3.64%.
                        
The Restricted Fund would invest a further £10,000 in COIF Investment Funds (Accumulator Units) @ 3.64%.  

This made a total investment of £30,000 to COIF.
The resolution was proposed by DC and seconded by MW.  All were in agreement. 

6.

Governance          
 After checking that the Clerk was still happy in the role, Trustees confirmed the renewal of the Clerk’s contract for 2017.
The Chair signed the amended Reserves Policy               
9.

AOB
                       
We had received an e-mail regarding changes that were to be imposed regarding our website: Suffolk County Council would no longer be providing  the OneSuffolk website.  Community Action Suffolk would now be taking it on. However it would no longer be free. The cost would be £30+VAT per annum.  A.P.  JL to fill out the form so we can continue to operate our website as part of the OneSuffolk site.
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ....................................
CLERK:  John Lavery, 24 Church View, Holton, Suffolk, IP19 8PB
Tel:  07779 585316        Email:  dttclerk@btinternet.com


